HARPSWELL COASTAL ACADEMY

P.O. BOX 404

HARPSWELL, MAINE 04079

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

AUGUST 14, 2013
A regular meeting of Harpswell Coastal Academy Board of Directors was held on Wednesday, August 14, 2013 at Harpswell Coastal Academy (formerly West Harpswell School), 9 Ash Point Road, Harpswell, Maine.

Board members attending were Joe Grady, President; Sharon Whitney, Secretary; Erin Pelletier, Treasurer; Victoria Larson, Will McClaran and  Sally Mackenzie.   Jeffrey Slocum, Peter Rosenberg and Scott Ruppert did not attend the meeting.    A quorum was present.

Also in attendance were Ronnie Weston, HCA professional advisor: John D’Anieri, HCA Head of School and Carrie McColgan-Branson, Assistant Head of School / Director of Operations.
1. The meeting was called to order at 5:06 by Joe Grady.  Joe welcomed the group.     
 2. The consent agenda, sent out by email prior to the meeting, was unanimously accepted.  Victoria   
Larson proposed we adopt the consent agenda, Erin Pelletier seconded the motion.

 Motions included in the consent agenda:


 Motion to adopt the minutes from July 29, 2013 meeting.

 Motion to adopt the FERPA policies as presented by the HCA school administration.


 Motion to join the Maine Public Employees Retirement System as a Participation Local 
     
 District effective July 1, 2013, and 



a.) to offer Regular Plan A” X”;



b.) To authorize the Head of School to sign the contract between the “Employer”, 


and the 
Maine Public Employees Retirement System



c.) To exclude: all but full-time employees from membership in the Plan (full-time 


employees work 40 hours per week or more);



d.) To allow eligible participating employees to purchase past years of service, 


(upon the employee’s full payment of all associated costs).
3.  The following motion proposed by Victoria Larson and seconded by Erin Pelletier was unanimously approved. 

        Motion - to give HCA Head of School permission to accept students entering 7th, 8th or 10th                                                         

        grades who will participate in our program with either the Division 1 or Division 2 cohort.  
        John D’Anieri reported that enrollment is now at 55 instead of 60; HCA has 5-11 spaces available.
4.   Ronnie Weston caught us up on Fundraising and the planned Founders Campaign dinner.  

HCA needs $8,275.00 to reach our Founders Campaign goal.  There is still time to donate and have your name appear on the Founders Plaque.   The Founders celebration dinner is planned for September 15. There will be an open house celebration for all supporters at a later date.
5. The Finance Committee Report was presented by Erin Pelletier.  The following motion was made by Erin Pelletier, seconded by Sally Mackenzie and unanimously approved.


Motion - to adopt the HCA FY 2013 - 2014 operating budget.

 It was determined that HCA is not in a cash flow crunch at this time.  We do need to have a line of credit available to us in the event of an emergency in one of the school building systems.  It appears that Androscoggin Bank would like our business.  
6. The proposed amendment to HCA’s mission and vision statement was tabled.
7.  Boat Donation.  After lengthy discussion it was decided that we do not have enough information to make decisions about the sailboat being offered by the Rutans.  Sharon Whitney and John D’Anieri will visit with Ray and Melinda Rutan before the next board meeting to discuss transfer of the Tanquray.  There needs to be a formal proposal brought back to the board by March 1, 2014 after the Boat committee has raised the funds and the program has been developed.
8. School House Café – After discussion the resolution below was unanimously approved by the board.  It was proposed by Victoria Larson and seconded by Erin Pelletier. 

RESOLVED, that John D’Anieri is hereby authorized to act on behalf of the HCA Board to take

any and all actions necessary to establish the Schoolhouse Café as a stand-alone enterprise

to serve the cafeteria needs of the Academy, serve healthy food sourced as locally as is

practical, develop collaborative relationships with HCA in ways that are consistent with HCA’s

mission, including but not limited to: internships, summer employment of HCA students, and
development of HCA greenhouse and gardens.

John is further authorized to serve as the unpaid Co-President of the Schoolhouse Café or in some

other appropriate leadership capacity or to designate and appoint another school official to

serve in his place so as to ensure that the Café operates primarily to serve the food-related

needs of the Academy and operates in harmony with the mission of the Academy.

HCA payments to the School House Café must not exceed the amount designated for food

service in the HCA annual budget.

9. Development and Marketing Agreement - Bull Mouse Group 

After a presentation and answering questions about the proposed Development and Marketing Services Agreement from BMG, Ronnie Weston left the meeting.  John D’Anieri and Carrie McColgan-Bronson presented their opinions, answered questions and left the meeting.  
10. The board went into executive session at 6:45 to discuss contract matters. The board exited executive session at 7:55 after completing the review of contract matters.
11. The following motion was proposed by Erin Pelletier, seconded by Victoria Larson and unanimously approved.


Motion to accept the initial contract with BMG for services performed prior to and up to 
August 14, 2013.  
12. The following motion was proposed by Erin Pelletier, seconded by Victoria Larson and unanimously approved.  


Motion - to enter into a new contract with BMG (starting August 14, 2013) as outlined in the 
Development and Marketing Services Agreement presented.  After 6 months the contract 
will be reviewed and reevaluated for a new contract of an additional 6 months.  
13. The Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 7:15.   Will McClaran made the motion to adjourn; it was seconded by Victoria Larson.
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 27 at Harpswell Coastal Academy, 9 Ash Point Road, Harpswell from 5:00 – 7:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Whitney

Attachments: 
08/13/2013 Treasurer’s Report: profit and loss statement
Bull Moose Group Development and Marketing Services agreement
